
GOGEBIC COUNTY ROAD COMMISSION 

 MONDAY, AUGUST 22, 2022, 4:03PM | Meeting called to order by Roy D’Antonio 

This meeting was held at the Gogebic County Road Commission office 

In Attendance 

Roy D’Antonio  John Matonich Dennis Skinner  John Zorich James Estola   

Patti Hagstrom  Phil Strong  5 Public Attendees  

Excused  

Barry Bolich  

Pledge of Allegiance 

Approval of Agenda  

Motion to approve the agenda with the addition of OB. a) Marshalek Road Property was made by Estola, 2nd 

by Skinner; all in favor, none opposed. 

Approval of Meeting Minutes 

Motion to approve the minutes was made by Matonich, 2nd by Skinner; all in favor, none opposed. 

• Finance Meeting of Monday, August 8, 2022 

• Regular Meeting of Monday, August 8, 2022 

Public Comment on Agenda Items 

Pete Matonich, resident of Marshalek Road, stated that he was perplexed that the property on Marshalek Road 

was appraised at $65,000.  He added that there was a previous offer of $40,000 that fell through.  After that he 

made an offer on the property and it was an agenda item for the June 27, 2022 meeting.  This item was tabled. 

He thinks the new appraisal is priced out of range.  He added that the character of the Chairman should be 

questioned. 

Roy D’Antonio responded that he was appalled and disappointed that Pete Matonich felt the way he did. 

Dan Siirila questioned the appraisal increase. 

Manager Report 

This report was presented, discussed and will be made part of the recorded minutes. No action was taken. 
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Engineer Report 

This report was presented, discussed and will be made part of the recorded minutes. No action was taken. 

Old Business  

a) Marshalek Road Property ~ Discussion took place.  The Board would like a full justification of the increase 

of the recent appraisal increase from the previous appraisal.  This item will be tabled. 

New Business 

None 

Public Comment 

Dan Siirila questioned the listing of the Marshalek Road Property. 

John Matonich advised the members that the Union Contract has been ratified. 

Dan Siirila added that the GCRC has very good mechanics.   

John Matonich stated that the GCRC has a good crew of workers. 

Adjourn 

Motion to adjourn was made at 4:50PM by Zorich, 2nd by Estola; all in favor, none opposed. 

 

BOARD OF COUNTY ROAD COMMISSIONERS 

 

 

_____________________________  _______________________________ 

SECRETARY      CHAIR 


